
Minutes of the
Point Loma High School PTSA Meeting

Monday, May 8, 2006

ATTENDANCE: 18

CALL TO ORDER: Kurt Kalbfleisch, PTSA President, called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m. in the Media
Center.  April minutes were approved via e-mail.

ADMINISTRATION REPORT: Bobbie Samilson reported that they are getting ready for graduation and promotion, are
in the middle of testing, and putting together the master schedule for next year. There
will be a few retirements. Dr. Cohen (our new superintendent) toured the campus. Math
teachers and counselors visited Correia to place incoming students appropriately.
Working towards creating more 1/2 days for staff development in the coming year.

NOMINATIONS/ELECTIONS: Kurt presented the slate of officers and made a motion to approve the amended
slate (Diana Antonini’s name was removed, as she cannot serve a 3rd term).  M/A.
Kurt made a 2nd motion to approve slate with the addition of Maureen McGrath’s
name as 1st Vice President Ways and Means. M/A.  Amended, approved slate is
attached.

HONARY SERVICE AWARDS: Leslie Hanna distributed a flier inviting all to the HSA luncheon.  She is looking for a
caterer in the price range of $6/pp.  Vicki Shepperd Chin’s committee has identified all
the awardees and awards have been ordered.

TREASURERS REPORT: Darlene Truver gave the treasurer’s report and distributed copies. Tracey Smedley
made a motion to approve the report and expenditures.  M/A

ASB REPORT: Martha Thompson reported that there will be a blood drive on May 17.  Students (17
and older) and community members are encouraged to donate.  Zeiger show starts
May 18th, prom May 20th, Powder Puff games are May 31st.  They may have a staff vs.
students game.

NEW BUSINESS: Vicki reported that the handball tournament was a great success.  There were many
donations, and the students have now created a handball club, which will enable them
to get some funding from the ASB.  Vickie would also like to see an item added to the
PTSA budget to support this sport.

OLD BUSINESS: Karen Pinterich did not end up using any money to move furniture and equipment.  The
school district picked up items @ Titan and brought them to the school.  Also, the color
copier was not donated, as it is a Xerox, and our site uses a Canon.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: This week is Teacher Appreciation Week.  Vicki will send out an e-mail reminding
parents/students to express their appreciation to teachers and staff members.  Special
treats have been planned all week.

There is one more newsletter coming out, and this is the last week for articles to be
submitted.  There will be a call for volunteers to help stuff, label, etc.

Next meeting will be June 12th at 6:00 p.m. (possibly at Leslie Hanna’s house). Meeting
adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Coyne
PTSA Recording Secretary


